
  
Strata Plan 64622 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING 
Wednesday 2 May 2012, Elan 18h30 

 
Attendance: Ralf Harding (Chair), Michael Meredith (Secretary),  Paddy Conroy, Rob Di 
Iorio, Kathryn Thiel-Sirett, Tim Trollip and David Stanger (Building Manager), Phillip 
Metcalf (replacement Building Manager).  
 
Guests: George Sirett.  
 
Apologies: John Anderson. Proxy to Ralf. Gavin Napier. Proxy to Ralf. Deb Moore. 
Proxy to Kathryn. Jimmy Thomson. Eric Francis. 
 
New Building Manager: As the EC has been previously advised David Stanger has 
been appointed to a supervisory manager role within Francis Management due to recent 
expansion of their building roster. David will be conducting a hand-over to Phillip Metcalf 
and will be operating out of Altair for the near future at least to ensure continuity of 
service. The EC welcomed Phillip Metcalf as our new building manager and thanked 
David for his great support and significant efforts during his period as Altair building 
manager. 
 
Minutes of Last Meeting: 
 
The Minutes of the last meeting were accepted. 
 
Correspondence: 
 

a. Memo from an owner regarding the proposed Roof Car suggesting that the roof 
car may not be necessary as we should be able to require access to owners 
apartments for repairs. Covered under ‘Roof Car’ following. 

b. E-mail from owner suggesting that we install marble strips (or similar) under 
apartment doors while new foyer carpeting takes place. Covered under Lift 
Foyers – Carpets following. 

c. Letter received from an owner debating some aspects of the pool covers 
approved at the recent AGM. EC agreed that the response sent by the Chair was 
appropriate. 

. 
 
Building Manager’s Report.   
 
Attached. 
 
There was some discussion about the viability of motion sensor lighting in foyers and 
car-parks. David is in negotiations with Energy Australia on related issues and will report 
back. 
 
Day-to-day issues are dealt with by the Building Manager and weekly meetings are held 
between the building manager and Ralf, EC chair, to review issues, monitor progress 
etc. between EC meetings. 
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Finance Report - April: 

 

a) We are essentially on-budget for the Administration Fund and anticipate 
being ahead of the planned expenditure as suggested by the 10-year plan 
for the Sinking Fund but caution was expressed as we have yet to finalise 
all 2012 10-year plan costings. 

b) A copy of the finance report from StrataChoice for YTD April is available 
to any owner who requests it from the Building Manager. 

 
 

 
10-Year Plan 

 
We are in the process of extending the 10-year plan to cover 20 years. This is to 
ensure that key long term and major cost events such as the refurbishment of the 
lifts (2025) and the next round of re-painting the building (2027?) do not fall off 
the radar. 
 
 

Lift Foyers 
 

a. Paint:  
Removal of signage/numbers etc. will start next week (w/c May 7). Trenching of 
the carpets at the perimeter of the lift foyers will be done approx. May 10 to allow 
the painters to achieve full paint coverage of the walls. Re-painting will start w/c 
May 14 and will take approx. 4/5 weeks. 

 

 

b. Carpets:  
 
We have ordered Feltex 48-ounce pure wool commercial charcoal grey ‘Fortress’ 
carpet. This should be laid in late June early July to coincide with the end of 
painting. A number of owners have indicated that they are considering using the 
carpeting contractors, Whites, to re-carpet their apartments at the same time. 
David has discussed an owner’s e-mail re ‘marble strips’ with Whites. The key 
pro of this would be to deliver continuity of gap between apartment doors, which 
are fire doors, and the floor. The major con is aesthetics. The strips will be visible 
from the foyers and will need to interact with not only the new foyer carpet but a 
variety of internal apartment floors. It would seem wise if such a move is 
contemplated that it is widely canvassed amongst owners as if any strip is to be 
installed then it should probably be universal.  
Whites advise that this is not an issue we have to address now as the strips 
could be installed at any time and that there is no particular advantage in doing it 
when the carpet is being laid. It was agreed that no action be taken. 

 
Pool Covers 

 
The pool covers work will be start next week. This will involve draining the pools to fit 
new pool handles, steps etc. to allow the covers to operate and to address some water 
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level issues during w/c May 7. The actual covers will be installed w/c May 14. The pools 
will likely be ‘out-of-service’ Monday May7 to Friday May 11 and Tuesday May15 to 
Friday May 18 but will hopefully be back in operation for the weekends. 
 
Retail Lot: Storage Loft.  

 

A plumber will be moving the deep freeze from the car park this week. The builder has 
confirmed that materials have been completed and that the loft should be constructed 
next week. Tim Trollip asked that it be recorded that he does not agree with the 
construction of the storage loft as the OC does not own the car space.  
NB. The owner of the lot has been consulted and has no objection to the work 
proceeding. Our Strata Manager, Jim McDonald, has also been consulted and has 
advised that there is no reason why this project cannot proceed as planned. 

 
Retail Lot: Vergola.  

 

The builder has confirmed that all materials are now to hand and that they are keen to 
construct the roof asap as it currently leaks into the restaurant but require a full week of 
good weather so are awaiting a favourable weather forecast. 
 
Retail Lot: Eastern windows. 
 
The EC has previously been advised that the contractor who was to install glass in place 
of the existing perspex has gone out of business. The height of the windows together 
with the fact that our architect insisted on only vertical panels with no horizontal dividers 
makes this a very challenging job with no immediate solution to hand. The matter 
iremains unresolved. 

 
Roof Car: 
 
A report covering the situation with the roof car, written by Ralf and endorsed by David 
Stanger, the Building Manager, on building matters and Jim McDonald, our Strata 
Manager, on strata matters was tabled (attached) having been previously circulated to 
the EC. The report covers the issue raised by an owner under ‘correspondence’.  
After discussion it was agreed to proceed with the ‘external rail – motorised’ option. This 
has a ballpark price of $100-150k compared with an allowance of $210k e gst in the 10-
year plan. We are consulting another engineer/constructor to obtain a competitive 
costing.  It was agreed to proceed with commissioning engineering drawings at an 
approximate cost of $6500 as these are needed to finalise works and costs. The cost of 
the drawings is included in the total price.  
Any final decision to proceed will need to be approved by the owners at a general 
meeting.  

 

EGM ‘by proxy’:  
 

The ‘e-mail’ EGM was held at no expense on Friday April 27 at StrataChoice saving 
potentially approx. $3000. We achieved a strong quorum and the core motion was 
passed 99:1. It was noted that this is a very efficient method of handling some issues in 
the future. The by-law will now be registered by StrataChoice allowing the sale of lot 101 
to proceed. 
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WH&S:  
 

EC members have received a summary of the impact of the new legislation from Francis 
Management and also a newsletter on the same subject from Grace Lawyers. The EC 
noted that the following actions have been taken to ensure that Altair complies with the 
Act’s requirements 

 
• We have commissioned an Asbestos Report and a new Risk 

Assessment report from an appropriate consultant. It is expected 
that the inspections leading to the reports will take place this 
month. 

• We have included a WH&S section in the Building Manager’s 
monthly report to ensure that EC members are aware of any 
issues requiring management. 

• Francis Management is preparing a protocol to ensure that Altair 
EC members are aware of and kept abreast of any actions 
requiring their attention.  

 
AOB 
 
Concierges:  
 
It was noted that there are some issues regarding concierges, exacerbated by ill health 
and a resignation. After discussion it was agreed to leave this issue to Francis 
Management. 
 
Lot 103 - Air Conditioning: 
 
It was noted that a letter from Grace Lawyers has been sent to the owner of lot 103 
requiring rectification of common property amongst other issues. It seems likely that the 
matter will proceed to the CTTT. 
 
EC Resignation: 
 
John Anderson has indicated that he wishes to resign from the EC due to some health 
issues. His decision was accepted with much regret and the EC wishes to record their 
vote of thanks to John for his strong support over the past 2/3 years and their best 
wishes for his speedy recovery. 
 
An owner has indicated interest in joining the EC should a vacancy occur. The Chair and 
Secretary have talked with her and believe that she would make a very good candidate. 
Any other owner wishing to be considered for election to the EC should contact the 
secretary, Michael Meredith – dm.paris@bigpond.com.  
  
 
 
The meeting finished at 19h30.  
The next meeting will be held at 18h30 on Wednesday June 20 2012.   


